
May 7, 1999

To:  Donna Wagoner

       Energy Division - CPUC

From:  Will L. Nelson

            REECH, Inc., Residential Energy Efficiency Clearing House

            111 N. Market St., Suite 669, San Jose, CA 95113

            Phone: (408) 286-2390


Fax: (408) 938-3929

RE:  Follow-up Comments - Structure and Operating Procedures of the CBEE and

        LIGB

Only two points of comment are submitted as follow-up to the April 12 and 13, 1999 Workshop.

1)  The idea of having each Board Member execute a contract with the Commission is very good, serving to notice and define the relationship and provide the Commission flexibility in varying the compensation to Members offering more or less services of a professional nature or otherwise.

2)  The representative from the California Energy Commission, if retained, should have a seating designated “liaison seating.”  This term is preferred for the Utilities Commission seat as well, and any other organizational representation that might be added or dropped in the future.  Liaison seatings should not be voting, and should receive no compensation other than per diem allowances.


“Redlined” bylaw changes are not provided at this time, as REECH believes the Commission’s Legal Division should dedicate substantial time on the matters raised by the Workshop process, and issue draft revisions for review by the Board and public comment.

Thank you for the opportunity to participate in these reviews of Board operations, and indicate REECH’s support for the Advisory Board concept, insofar as it can provide public interested advice to the Commission.

